263-2831

Mr. Jesse E. Lasken Assistant to the General Counsel National Science Foundation Washington, D. C. 20530

Dear Mr. Lasken:

This letter will supplement my letter to you of May 2 regarding item 9(d) of Mr. R. E. Gentry's letter dated July 16, 1973 in support of a request for an Institutional Patent Agreement.

In addition to the gross royalty figures presented in that letter for the years 1963 to 1970 we wish to confirm that by telephone we gave the gross royalty income figures for 1972 and 1973 which were respectively \$891,824 and \$920,714 and that these represented a fiscal year rather than a calendar year basis. We believe that it is significant that about 70% of this income was derived from a single invention which was made without the use of U.S. Government monies and that in fact for those two years gross earned royalties paid under inventions sponsored by any federal agency grant amounted to \$5,400 for 1972 and \$9,300 for 1973.

The above information is to put into perspective the source of the dollar income represented by the figures given.

Very truly yours,

Howard W. Bremer Patent Counsel

HWB:rw

cc--Mr. R. E. Gentry

bc--Rosten & Woerpel